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Joseph C. Tremblay
( August 27, 1965 - June 25, 2024 )

Joseph C. Tremblay, age 58, passed
away  unexpectedly  on  Tuesday,
June  25,  2024  at  his  home  in
Lowell.
He was born in Lowell on August
27, 1965, son of Claire I. (Paquin)
Tremblay  of  Lowell  and  the  late
Joseph  A.  Tremblay  who  passed  away  in  2007.   Joe  was  a
lifelong  resident  of  Lowell  and  graduated  from  the  Greater
Lowell Technical High School, class of 1983.

He was employed as an oil burner technician for MacLellan Oil
Company in Tewksbury where he worked for 35 years and also
worked at Cox Fuel Company in Lowell earlier in his life.

Joe loved nothing more than spending time with his family and
friends.  He was the life of the party, enjoyed cookouts and was
always the one behind the grill.  He always had a smile on his
face and was loved by all who knew him.  He enjoyed traveling
and spending time at the beach, the lake and going to concerts
with his best friend, Shawna Martin.  Joe was the “proprietor” of
Sloppy  Joey’s  and  the  4  Dips,  which  included  himself,  Scott
Williams,  Mark  Riley  and  Joe  Longtin.  He  was  a  lifelong
member of the East End Club and volunteered much of his time
and cooking skills for charitable events including Camp Paul and
the East End Club Scholarship Foundation.

Besides his mother, Claire Tremblay of Lowell, he is survived by
his two children, Joshua Tremblay and his partner Zachary Miller
and  Desirae  Carr,  as  well  as  Shawna’s  children,  Andrea  and
Brianna, whom he considered his own.  He also leaves his former
wife and high school sweetheart, Raeanne Santos;  his siblings,
Donna Adams and her husband Raymond, Denise Kimball and
her husband Larry, Robin Nightingale and her husband Peter and
Danielle  Johnson and  her  husband James;   also  aunts,  uncles,
cousins, nieces, nephews and many dear friends.  He was pre-
deceased by Joseph Correia and George “Buddy” King, Jr.

Arrangements – Family and friends are invited to celebrate Joe’s
life at the M. R. Laurin & Son Funeral Home, 295 Pawtucket
Street, Lowell on Tuesday, July 2 from 12 until 3pm. IN LIEU
OF  FLOWERS,  please  consider  making  a  donation  in  Joe’s
memory to your favorite charity.


